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BY THE COMMISSION: 
 

O P I N I O N   A N D   F I N D I N G S 
 

On July 14, 2006 the Nebraska Public Service Commission 
(Commission) received an application from Yestel USA, Inc., 
(“Yestel” or “Applicant”) Lomita, California, seeking authority 
to operate as a resale carrier of intrastate interexchange 
telecommunication services within the State of Nebraska.  Notice 
of the application was published in The Daily Record, Omaha, 
Nebraska, on July 20, 2006.  

 
During routine processing of the application for financial 

fitness, Commission Accountant, Steve Stovall, discovered 
certain deficiencies with Yestel’s application.  As per 
Commission policy, on October 12, 2006, Mr. Stovall wrote a 
letter to Ms. Monica B. Haab, the designated contact person for 
Yestel’s application, requesting further financial information 
and included contact information for the Commission.  Mr. 
Stovall further attempted to make contact with Ms. Haab via 
telephone on October 12, 2006.  Mr. Stovall never received any 
communication or reply to either inquiry. 

 
Subsequently, Mr. Stovall informed Commission Attorney, 

Nichole Underhill, of the lack of communication from Yestel 
concerning their application before the Commission.  Ms. 
Underhill made telephone contact with Ms. Haab’s office and left 
voice mail messages requesting information from Ms. Haab 
concerning the application on two separate occasions, November 
7, 2006 and again on January 8, 2007. 

 
As of the date of this order, the Commission has received 

no response or communication of any kind from the Applicant.  
Therefore, we find that a deadline for action to be taken by the 
Applicant in this docket should be set.  If the Commission does 
not receive the requested financial documents or response from 
Yestel concerning this docket by February 20, 2007, the 
Commission will dismiss the application for failure to take 
timely action by the Applicant. 
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O R D E R 

 
IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED by the Nebraska Public Service Com-

mission that a deadline for communication or response indicating 
further action and the filing of the requested financial 
documents in Docket No. C-3665 from Yestel USA, Inc., be and is 
hereby set for February 20, 2007. 

 
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that if the Applicant fails to take 

action by February 20, 2007 in Docket No. C-3665, the Commission 
will exercise its authority to enter an order dismissing the 
application. 

 
MADE AND ENTERED at Lincoln, Nebraska, this 23rd day of 

January, 2007. 
 
      NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 
COMMISSIONERS CONCURRING: 
 
      Chairman 
 
      ATTEST: 
 
 
 
      Executive Director 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


